
REPORT TO FACULTY SENATE 
 
FROM: Student Affairs Policy Committee 
 
DATE: April 7, 2025 
 
Overview: 
 
The committee met on Wednesday, March 19, 2025. We invited guest speakers from Campus Health—
Rachel Abraham and Ande Nutter who are evaluation specialists. They gave a presentation on the 2024 
Health and Wellness Cycle Survey; the survey was offered twice during the academic year, and the 
average response rate was 57%. The discussion included data on mental health, alcohol and drug use, 
sexual health, suicide, and overall well-being. They addressed our questions regarding health insurance 
and health costs, utilization of Campus Health, and how the UA compares to other institutions. 
Because faculty are the ones who interact with students the most, they emphasized how important it is 
for faculty to be informed of Campus Health services. 
https://health.arizona.edu/health-promotion 
https://health.arizona.edu/data 
 
In our April meeting we have International Student Services joining us, and will checking in about 
cultural centers and other impacted groups on campus. Please send any verified information to our 
group on changes on campus affecting students. 
 
In general, if there are student issues you are hearing about please share with the SAPC committee. 

https://health.arizona.edu/health-promotion
https://health.arizona.edu/data

